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HENRY DUFFY, MUSEUM CURATOR 

SAINT-GAUDENS NATIONAL HISTORIC SITE 

"CONSECRATION AND MONUMENT: THE 
54TH MASSACHUSETTS REGIMENT AND 

THE SHAW MEMORIAL" 

           TUESDAY, SEPT. 9    

              HOTEL COOLIDGE 

          WHITE RIVER JCT., VT 

 

 
      6-6:30 Social Hour  

6:30 Buffet Dinner  
7:00-7:15 Business Meeting 

7:15 Program, followed by discussion 
       Adjournment 

 
Guaranteed dinner reservations MUST BE MADE by 12 
Noon, Sept. 8.  Cost per person for the meal is $17.25. 
For reservations please contact Gail Blake at 
auntis@comcast.net or 802-296-2919. 
 

Menu: Hot Dish Surprise (Will it be chili & corn 
bread? Or beef stew & biscuits? Or sloppy Joes? Or 

hamburgers?  Only the chef knows for sure!) 
 Accompanied by salad bowl, dessert, and 

coffee/tea/decaf and punch. 

 
                     HENRY DUFFY 
 
1998-Present:  Museum Curator, Saint-Gaudens 
National Historic Site, Cornish, New Hampshire 
National Park Service, U.S. Dept. of the Interior: 
Curator of the home, studio and gardens of American 
sculptor Augustus Saint-Gaudens (1848-1907). 
Collection includes the contents of the artistÕs studio, 
with over 10,000 sculptures and studies. The collection 
also includes examples of the artistÕs monumental 
work (The Shaw Memorial, Admiral David Farragut, 
The Puritan, Lincoln, The Adams Memorial).  
 
1996-1998: Director, Glebe House Museum and 
Gertrude Jekyll Garden, Woodbury, Connecticut: 
The eighteenth-century house of Reverend John 
Marshall, who organized the election of the first 
Episcopal Bishop of the United States in 1789, 
effectively proving the separation of Church and State 
in the fledgling Republic. The garden, designed in the 
twentieth century is the only extant example of the 
work of the English designer Gertrude Jekyll in 
America. 
 
1975-1995: Lyndhurst, National Trust for Historic 
Preservation (Curator 1990-95), Tarrytown, New 
York: Worked in various museum capacities from 
1975-1990, from 1990-1995 as Curator and one of four 
administrators of the Gothic-Revival castle.  
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Education: 
 
     2001:  Ph.D. in Art History, Rutgers University. 
Dissertation:  “New York Collections 1865-1895”. 
 
     1977:  M.A. in Art History, Williams 
College/Clark Art Institute. 
 
    1975: B.A. with Honors in Art, Drew University. 
 
   Other Activities: 
 
¥ Frequent lecturer about topics relating to Historic 

Preservation, Nineteenth century social culture 
and art, and related topics.  

¥ Author of essays and articles about Nineteenth-
century art and architecture.  

¥ Paul St. Gaudens (1900-1954): Ceramic Artist  
(2001). 

¥ Augustus Saint-Gaudens: American Sculptor of 
the Gilded Age (2003)  

¥ In Homage to Worthy Ancestors: The Puritan, 
The Pilgrim (2011) Winner of the William C. 
Everhart Award for the Best Scholarly Book about 
the National Parks, 2011 

¥ Appearance as a commentator on A&E ÒAmericaÕs 
CastlesÓ, ESPN, HGTV, and other cable networks. 

¥ Fifteen years as a college professor in Art History 
at Marymount College, and Rutgers University. 

¥ President, Historic Windsor/Preservation 
Education Institute, Windsor, VT  

¥ Listed in ÒWhoÕs Who in AmericaÓ (1996-1997). 
 

The Camp Griffin Gazette is the monthly newsletter of the 
Green Mountain Civil War Round Table.  Editor:  Ginny 
Gage.  We encourage and welcome all contributions and 
suggestions.  Send news and information to: 

 
Ginny Gage 
365 East Road 
Cornish, NH  03745 or 
E-mail:  lewandginny1863@comcast.net  

RT Program Schedule – 2014-2015 

October 14 – Michelle Sherburne – “The St. 
Albans Raid” 
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NO MEETING IN DECEMBER 

2015 

Jan. 10 – To be determined 

Feb. 14 – Steve Sodergren – “Civil War 
Soldiers’ Stress” 

March 14 – Peter Sinclair – “GMCWRT’s 
Wilderness Tour Report.” 

April 11 – Professor Jere Daniell - “Upper Valley 
Towns During the Civil War”; he describes the topics to 
be covered as including Òthe role of towns in mobilization, 
aid to those who did the fighting, funding of substitutes for 
those who were drafted but didn't want to serve, celebration 
of events like Appomattox, and memorializing the war once 
it was over.Ó 

May 12 – To be determined 

June 9 – Angela Smythe – “Richmond Grays Photo” 
via Skype 

Other Round Table Meetings and Happenings 

Sons of Union Veterans Ripley Camp would like to 
invite all men to any of their monthly meetings at 
the Rutland American Legion on Washington Street 
on the fourth Tuesday of each month at 7:00 P.M. 
They are also looking for speakers for their 
winter/spring programs and would love anyone 
with a program they’d like to present to contact Jim 
Proctor at civilproctor@comcast.net  Check out The 
Ripley Camp #4 web site at:  
www.ripleycamp.netfirms.com/ 

September 5 - First Friday at Claremont History 
Museum there will be an ILLUMINATION honoring 
Claremont soldiers who died in battle or because of 
wounds or disease in the Civil War Years 1861-
1864. A short talk precedes the Illumination 
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program. The event will be held outside rain or 
shine. Please bring a lawn chair. The museum 
opens at 5:00 PM. The program begins at 6:30 PM. 
Admission is $1.00, members are free. All are 
welcome. 
 
September 7 — The Vermont Civil War Songbook. 
Dressed in period costume, singer/researcher Linda Radtke 
shares songs from Vermont during the Civil War period, 
with engaging commentary and letters from Vermont 
soldiers. Seldom-heard songs from the Vermont Historical 
Society include the comic but poignant "Grafted into the 
Army," "Yankee Robinson at Bull Run," "Neath the Pines of 
Vermont" (in which a soldier returns home to die), a 
satirical song about Jefferson Davis, and sentimental 
ballads from Vermont during the period. Linda Radtke is 
joined by pianist Arthur Zorn in this program for all 
audiences that brings the Civil War period in Vermont to life 
through music and letters. Hosted by the Green Mountain 
Perkins Academy and Historical Association. South 
Woodstock, Green Mountain Perkins Academy, 1 
Academy Circle, 2:00 pm. Mark Curran, (802) 457 -
3251. 
 
September 19 – NH Civil War Round Table - Steve 
Floyd - "New Hampshire Memorials at Gettysburg" 
Epping Town Hall, Epping, NH.  For more 
information: 
https://sites.google.com/site/cwrtnhhome/welcom
e-to-the-cwrt-nh 
 
September 21 — One Regiment’s Story in the Civil 
War: The Ninth Vermont, 1862–1865. From guarding 
Confederate prisoners incarcerated at Camp Douglas, 
Illinois, to the woods of coastal North Carolina and finally to 
the gates of Richmond, the Ninth Vermont Regiment earned 
a reputation of being well -disciplined and steadfast under 
fire. Although lacking the r enown of other Vermont units, it 
represented the state well throughout its history. Civil War 
historian Donald Wickman offers listeners tales of the ninth 
Vermont, highlighted by the stories of some of the 1,878 
Vermonters who comprised it, as it became one of the most 
traveled regiments in the Federal army. Hosted by the 
Middletown Springs Historical Society. Middletown 
Springs, Historical Society Building, 10 Park Ave, 
7:30 pm. David Wright, (802) 235 -2376. 
 
Free & Safe By appointment and mid-May - late 
October, daily  - A VERMONT SESQUICENTENIAL 
Top 10 Exhibit  
 
Free & Safe is a new exhibit at Rokeby Museum, a National 
Historic Landmark and Underground Railroad site 
described as ÒunrivaledÓ by the National Park Service. 
The provocative exhibit Free and Safe introduces Simon 
and Jesse Ð two fugitives from slavery who were sheltered at 
Rokeby in the 1830s. The exhibit traces their stories from 
slavery to freedom, introduces the abolitionist Robinson 
family who called Rokeby home for nearly 200 years, and 
explores the turbulent decades leading up to the Civil War. 
Once a thriving Merino sheep farm, Rokeby retains eight 

historic farm buildings filled with agricultural artifacts 
along with old wells, stone walls, and fields. Acres of 
pastoral landscape invite a leisurely stroll or a hike up the 
trail. Picnic tables accommodate lunch outdoors.  
Rokeby Museum, 4334 Rte. 7, Ferrisburgh,VT 
(802)  877 -3406 www.rokeby.org  
 
The Vermont Heritage Galleries include Service & 
Sacrifice, which is now featuring the Andrus panoramic 
battle scenes, HoughtonÕs photographs, and the State of 
Vermont Civil War flags. Learn more about Vermont 
citizensÕ service and sacrifice during the War Between the 
States. Admission covers all three galleries and entrance to 
the Vermont History Museum in Montpelier.  
Vermont History Center, 60 Washington Street, 
Barre, VT Open Mon -Fri, noon to 4:00 pm (802) 
479 -8519 www.vermonthistory.org  
 
1864: Some Suffer So Much  - January 13, 2014 – 
December 2014 A VERMONT SESQUICENTENIAL 
Top 10 Exhibit  
This is the 4th in a series of exhibits that examines 
American's first private military college and its deep 
connections to the Civil War. 1864: Some Suffer So Much 
examines Norwich University alumni who served as military 
surgeons, the history of Post-Traumatic Stress Disorder 
from the Civil War to the present. The exhibit will also 
present the stories of Norwich alumni who played a 
significant role in the United States Colored Troops, African 
American combat units that fought in the battles of 1864 as 
well as Norwich University Corps of Cadets response to the 
St Albans Raid in October 1864. Image: Medal of Honor 
recipient, Edward B. Williston, and his horse, ÔPony,Õ 
Norwich Unive rsity Archives.  Sullivan Museum & 
History Center, Norwich University, 158 Harmon 
Dr, Northfield, Vermont (802)  485 -2183 
http://www.norwich.edu/museum/  
 
May 24-Oct. 13, 2014 – Coolidge Family – “The 
Coolidges, Plymouth and the Civil War” at President 
Calvin Coolidge State Historic Site, Plymouth Notch.  
Exhibit of artifacts, letters, photographs about Civil WarÕs 
impact on the town and how President CoolidgeÕs interest in 
Civil War history was reflected in his p rofessional, personal 
life.  Open daily 9:30-5:00.  For more information, contact 
(802) 672-3773 or 
www.HistoricSites.Vermont.gov/Coolidge  
 
To Oct. 13, 2014 – Vermont, Soldiers & Citizens – 
Free museum at New England Via Vermont in Alburgh 
village.  Focus on the Civil War soldier and family back 
home.  Displays include St. Albans Raid, medicine, ladies, 
children, soldier life, scoundrels, battles, Underground 
Railroad.  Bring QR reader for extra content.  For more 
information (802) 796 -3665 or 
newenglandviavermont@hotmail.com  
 
July 23-Oct. 13 – Vermont, Statuary Hall – “Statues 
of Liberty: A Sesquincentennial Exhibit & 
Celebration” at Justin Morrill Homestead, Strafford.  
Congressman MorrillÕs act signed by Lincoln on July 2, 
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1864, created the National Statuary Hall at U.S. Capitol.  
Photos & descriptions of the statues.  Opening reception, 
preview July 4, 5:30 p.m.  Open Wed. Ð Fri. 11:00 a.m. to 5 
p.m.  Monday holidays.  For more information (802) 765 -
4288 or director@morrillhomestead.org ; 
www.morrillhomestead.org  
 
The Vermont Humanities Council’s fall conference 
will be held November 14-15 in Burlington.   The title of the 
conference, A Fire Never Extinguished, will discuss many of 
the issues associated with t he Civil War.  The conference 
will examine the influence that the war has had and 
continues to have on literature, art, race, cultural memory, 
politics and demographics in this nation today.   More 
information can be found at:  
Vermonthumanities.org .  
 
Home Front & Battlefield: Quilts and Context in the 
Civil War, September 20 - January 4th 
 
In partnership with the American Textile History Museum, 
Shelburne Museum will contribute to the nationwide 
conversation on the sesquicentennial commemoration of 
the American Civil War (1861-65) through Home front & 
Battlefield: Quilts and Context in the Civil War.  
 
When civil war broke out in America, the very fabric of life 
was altered. Homefront & Battlefield showcases this pivotal 
period in American history through a new lens, reflecting 
the personal sacrifice, heroism, mourning and reconciliation 
that changed the course of our country. 
 
The quilt and its story are placed in a broader context 
through the use of textile-related artifacts, relevant images 
(including paintings, photographs, prints, and ephemer a), 
and quotations from diaries and letters. Each object 
represents a deeply moving and insightful personal story, 
from the noose reportedly used to hang abolitionist John 
Brown, to a quilt made by a wounded soldier from hospital 
blankets, as well as Confederate gray and Union blue 
uniform fabrics.  
 
Home front & Battlefield connects deeply moving and 
insightful personal stories about the war with the broader 
national context and history and examines how textiles were 
both an expression of and a motivating force behind 
American politics and culture during the Civil War.  
 
Civil War mayhem will rise again in St. Albans, 
Vt. from Sept 18 - 21 during elaborate outdoor re-
enactments of the St. Albans Raid, the northernmost land 
action of the American Civil War.  
 
This Vermont Chamber of Commerce Top 10 Fall event and 
"most significant" Civil War happening in Vermont for 2014 
is filled with family events -- historical, educational and 
enjoyable. 
 
Please help us spread the word. 
 

See the attachment for a quick preview, 
visit  www.stalbansraid.com and/or contact us 
at stalbansraid@gmail.com for your event preview and 
coverage planning. 
 
Gary Rutkowski 
Publicity chair  
St. Albans Raid Commemoration Committee  
stalbansraid@gmail.com 
 

WORLD WAR I GROUP 
Four people have started to meet monthly since this year is 
the centenary of the start of the war. We will cover topics in 
chronological order. At the moment , we are meeting on the 
4th Monday at 1 pm in the Cafe next to the Coolidge, but 
this may change. If you want to come or want more 
information , contact Peter Sinclair [802-584-3280] or 
David Curtin [802 -633-2536]. 

 
Treasurers Report 

Gail Blake 
 
Treasurers Report 
Starting Balance: $1126.81 
Expenses:  
Speaker: $16.75 
Newsletter: $24.85  
Hotel Coolidge: $398.77 
Deposits: $565.50 (dues, meals, raffle, donations) 
Petty Cash on hand: $56.00 
Balance: $1307.93 
 

Civil War Monument 
Waitsfield, Vermont 

 
ÒAlice Evans has been trying to find out who is responsible 
for the Civil War monument located between Valley Players 
Theater and the former M ethodist Church on Main Street 
for over a year.  She got an answer this week from the 
Waitsfield Select Board on July 14 (2014) when the board 
agreed that the town owns it and that she could send 
proposals to the town for cleaning and maintaining the 
monument.  
Evans told the board that the monument has been there for 
107 years and it is in need of upkeep.  She started with 
Waitsfield Historical Society 13 months ago. 
ÒI started at Waitsfield Historical Society and was told that 
it was not their job.  They sent me to the Cemetery 
Commission where the question lingered for seven months.  
Finally I went back and asked what was going on with the 
idea of maintaining the monument.  I asked if they had 
talked about it and their response was that ÔOf course we 
didnÕt talk about it because itÕs the job of the selectmenÕÓ 
Evans recounted. 
ÒIÕm asking you guys to go on record to say that you are the 
body I should communicate with when I present the 
proposal that the Civil War monument be cleaned,Ó she 
continued.Ó 
ÒIÕve offered to go there and clear around it and plant some 
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flowers, but it needs to be cleaned,Ó she added. 
Town administ rator Valerie Capels told the board the 
monument sits on a small piece of land carved out of Valley 
PlayersÕ and the former Methodist Church lots.  The board 
discussed whether the town is the owner and concluded that 
it was.  Board members will move forward with determining 
how to best clean and maintain the monument. 
 
(The above is from the Valley Report, published in 
Waitsfield, VT, on July 171, 2014.  Thanks to Alice Evans for 
sending this along and working so hard to make sure that 
something is done to clean this monument!)  
 

“From Vicksburg to Cedar Creek:  The 22nd 
Iowa Volunteer Infantry in the Civil War”  

By Tom McKenna 
 
Tom McKenna's Civil War book has been  
published and he will bring a few copies to the 
September GMCWRT meeting to sign and sell just  
above his cost. He will also donate a copy to the 
raffle. The book's title is, "From Vicksburg to 
Cedar Creek: The 22nd Iowa  Voluntee r  Infantry in 
the Civil War." It is already for sale on 
Amazon.com  where you can find it  under "books" 
by keying in the title or "Thomas P. McKenna."  
 

Cedar Creek Trip 
 
A few more "details" about our trip.  I will keep 
everyone updated as plans unfold, which seems to be 
daily at this point!  Thanks for your patience. 
 
We will need a minimum of 20 people for the journey 
and the deadline to sign up is 9/10/14.  If we don't 
reach our minimum of 20, I will attempt to adapt the 
trip for a smaller number. 
 
So, the details as we have them today (fair warning 
that plans will likely be subject to minor changes)...  
we plan to depart WRJct at 7 am on Thursday, Oct 
16th via motorcoach.  We will travel to our hotel in 
the Winchester VA area.  Friday we hope to tour Belle 
Grove Plantation and the Cedar Creek area and also 
attend the dedication ceremony for the Vermont 
roadside marker at Cedar Creek. There will also be an 
opportunity to join an interpretive hike up Signal Knob 
and after the dedication of the Vermont Marker we will 
enjoy the History at Sunset program which will focus 
on the Historic Heater Farm, ÒA House Divided.Ó 
Saturday we will spend the day at the reenactment 
taking in the encampments, displays, battle scenarios, 
Signal Corps demonstrations and various tours offered 
by the NPS and other groups, I will update everyone as 
more specific details are available.  Depending on the 

number of people we have along we will either return 
to VT on Sunday or we may stay Sunday for more 
touring and return on Monday.  I prefer the Monday 
option simply because there will so many opportunities 
available to us.  Final cost has yet to be determined but 
is estimated to be around $500 per person and will 
include RT motorcoach transportation from WRJct, 
driver gratuity, 3 or 4 nights lodging, (depending on 
the length of our stay), most meals, all admission and 
tours fees, onboard refreshments and information 
packets.  The trip is open to everyone!  Please feel free 
to share the information with your friends.  If you 
have any questions please email me at 
auntis@comcast.net  or leave a message on my home 
phone 802-296-2919 and I will return your call as soon 
as possible. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Gail Blake 
Trip Coordinator 

 
Executive Committee Meeting 

July 7, 2014 
 
All members of the Executive Committee were present. 
 
We have approximately 63 paid members with $1,307.00 in 
the treasury.  We discussed the fact that there isn't as large 
an amount in our treasury as in the past, but that's because 
of two large donations this past year.  One to the Civil War 
Trust and the other to the Lebanon, NH, Historical Society 
for a new Civil War cemetery stone. 
 
Most of the people attending our meetings are RT members. 
Jack explained how he modeled our CWRT after the Austin, 
TX, CWRT way back when he attended it.   
 
We spent quite a bit of time discussing where we meet, the 
food, and cost.  We decided that if we increase the price of 
the meal by too much that we would lose some people.  If we 
do a meeting without a meal we lose the social part of our 
meeting and camaraderie.  Most people enjoy having the 
meal before the meeting.  We decided to continue to stay at 
the Coolidge but change the menu just a little.  In the 
evenings we will have a hot meal and salad (sandwiches 
AS well?), and on the Saturday afternoon meetings it will 
just be salad and sandwiches.  Comment was made that 
perhaps in order to get a better deal from Dave Briggs, we 
would have to give him something in return.  Would 
offering to give him more th an the 24 hour notice help?  We 
are committed at this time to pay for 20 people.  If less than 
20 have the meal, we have to pay the difference from our 
treasury. Some of our members have complained about the 
price and quality of the food, but most still co me for both 
the meeting and meal. 
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We discussed the possibility of trying to raise funds for 
future speakers.  Last year we did ask for donations to 
support a special speaker's transportation, etc., and a few 
did donate.   
 
David indicated that more women  come to our meetings 
than to the Atlanta, GA, RT where 200 people attend!   
 
Our change in programs has reflected less interest in 
descriptions of battles; i.e., Linda Radtke "The Vermont 
Civil War Songbook" program. 
 
Jack has agreed to continue doing publicity.  David will 
continue to get out the message regarding our meetings to 
the local radio stations.  Comment was made that it is best 
to give them exactly what they need to say. Channel 3 Across 
the Fence was suggested to contact.  For some reason the 
Eagle-Times newspaper is not including our meeting 
notices.   
 
We decided to do away with the VHS tapes we have and just 
stick with the DVD's.  Ginny will try and do a better job 
letting people know we have DVD's available.   
 
We decided to keep all our meeting dates the same as this 
past year except to totally eliminate our December meeting. 
  
Much discussion followed on our program for the year.  We 
decided the suggested speaker for September  would most 
likely be too expensive, so Peter will contact Ann Kelly 
Knowles from Middlebury College to see if she would be 
willing to speak then or possibly next March.  She is an 
expert on topography of battle sites.  Peter will also contact 
Steve Sodogren to see if he would be willing to speak on the 
book he is currently writing on the resilience of soldiers 
enabling them to get through the rigors of battles as 
indicated by letters and accounts written after the War.   
 
Our November  meeting will be a bit different.  Since we 
recognize our ancestors in the November newsletter each 
year, it was decided to have our November program open to 
any members who would like to give a brief description of 
ONE of their ancestors (great or great-grandfather) who 
served in the War, who they fought with, rank, if they 
survived, etc.  VERY BRIEF!  John will write up something 
for the September newsletter regarding this.   
 
We briefly discussed celebrating the 150th anniversary of 
the end of the Civil War at our April meeting.  Perhaps a 
cake?  Question was raised as to whether Jere Daniell, our 
April speaker, charges anything.  Someone will check on 
that.  
 
Our June meeting will be a different as we will  be "skyping" 
with a speaker in California!   
 
There was a discussion on having a "trivia" or "Jeopardy" 
question and/or meeting some time in the future.   
Peter had picked up a number of books from Kay Jorgensen 
at the History Expo she had donated once again to our RT. 
 He was very pleased with the books she donated.   

Peter suggested we get different members to chair meetings. 
 
Gail asked if it was OK with everyone if the "points" she has 
earned on the CWRT credit card can be donated to the 
CWPT, and we all agreed. 
 
Meeting adjoined at 7:15 p.m. 
 

DVD LIST 
 

1. The Horse Soldiers  
2. Gettysburg, the movie  
3. Field of Lost Shoes  
4. 4 Civil War M ovies  
5. 13th VT Infantry  
6. The Road to Gettysburg-2nd VT Brigade  
7. Shiloh-The Civil War is Civil No More  
8. Stone Soldiers  
9. Looking for Lincoln  
10. Kansas Pacific  
11. Ulysses S. Grant  
12. Wicked Spring  
13. The Slaughter Pen Farm  
14. Shenandoah GMCWRT trip  
15. Stonewall Jackson  
16. Benedict Arnold  
17. GMCWRT Show and Tell 12/8 & GNCWRT May 09 trip  
18. Ulysses S. Grant Warrior President (DVD); 
19. Mustered Foot Soldier of the 12th  
20. Lincoln and Lee at Antietam  
21. Still Standing, Stonewall Jackson Story  
22. Gettysburg, Darkest Days & Finest Hours  
23. Virginians Desolate, Virginians Free  
24. Warriors of Honor Robert E Lee & Stonewall Jackson  
25. Pharaoh's Army  
26. General Thomas Stonewall Jackson  
27. Manassas: End of Innocence  
28. The American Civil War, the Great Courses  
29. America Divided: Civil War, the Bloody Lane at 
Antietam and the Wheatfield at Gettysburg  
30. Bad Blood, the border war that triggered the Civil War  
31. John BrownÕs Holy War  
32. The Battle of Cedar Creek, re-enactment  
33. The Battle for Nashville  
34. Shadow in the Valley, the Battle of Chickamauga  
35. Oldest Living Confederate Widow Tells All  
36. GMCWRT trip 2010, (3 DVDÕs) 
37. GMCWRT trip 2011, (4 DVDÕs) 
38. The Battle of the Wilderness  
39.  The Battle of Stones River  
 
These are available at our meetings or will be made 
available at the next meeting at your request. I just ask that 
you sign out for them and return them at the next meeting.  
Thank you Ð Alan Cheever 
 
ÒI am in active correspondence with y our 
staunchest friends in every state, and from 
them all I hear but one report.  The tide is 
setting strongly against us.Ó   
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     --Henry J. Raymond, New York Times 
editor and Republican party chairman, in a 
letter to President Lincoln on August 23, 1864, 
conveying his pessimistic Ñ and incorrect Ñ
estimate about LincolnÕs chances of being 
reelected.   
 

New Hampshire Sentinel (Keene, NH) – 
September 15, 1864 

 
Gov. Gilmore has been authorized to raise three companies 
of Heavy Artillery, in addition to the six al ready authorized 
and filled.  Not only have the six companies been filled, but 
when they were mustered in, it was found that some two or 
three hundred more than enough to fill them had enlisted 
and they were transferred to the new companies to be 
formed.  Enlisting has been very brisk in this, as well as 
other states, for the past two weeks. 
 
Portsmouth Journal of Literature and Politics 

(Portsmouth, NH) September 24, 1864 
 

The 8th company of New Hampshire unattached Heavy 
Artillery left Concord for Washing ton at 10 oÕclock Monday 
forenoon.  The organization consists of 145 resident 
volunteers from Newport and vicinity.  The officers are 
Capt. C. O. Shattuck of Newport; Senior 1st Lieut. C. L. 
Edwards of Landaff; Senior 2d Lieut. P. H. Welcome of 
Newport; Juni or 1st Lieut. Truman L. Heath of Newport; 
Juniro 2 nd Lieut. A. S. Holland of Keene. 
 

Vermont Journal (Windsor, VT) 
 September 17, 1864 

 
Vermont Officers in Prison at Charleston.   
--Capt. C. A. Adams, 1st cav.; Capt. W. W. Barnard, 1st cav.; 
Maj. C. H. Fleming, 11th infantry.  E. Grant, do.; Lieut. E. M. 
Holden, 1st cav.; Lt. E. H. Higly, Co. K. 1st cav.; Lt. E. Mather, 
1st cav.; Lt. C. P. Stone, 1st cav.; Capt. R. Schofield, 1st cav.; 
Lt. J. S. Thompson, 10th.   
 

Caledonian (St. Johnsbury, VT)  
September 2, 1864 

 
Our forces hold the Weldon Railroad, and in a dispatch 
dated at 3 P.M., yesterday, Gen. Grant says that their Òloss 
of this road seems to be a blow to the enemy he cannot 
stand. 
I think I do not overstate the loss of the enemy in the last 
two weeks at 10,000 killed and wounded.  We have lost 
heavily, but ours has been mostly in captured when the 
enemy gained temporary advantages.  The number of rebel 
prisoners taken on our side has not yet been reported.Ó  
          (Signed)          E. M. STANTON, 
                                             Secretary of War.  
 
Gen. Seymour, a native of this state, lately a prisoner of the 
rebels, whose letter we give on our outside, was of the 
original garrison of Fort Sumter in April, 1861, joined the 

army of the Potomac in March, 1862, was for a time chief of 
artillery in McCallÕs division, at the battle of Antietam led a 
brigade in MeadeÕs division, was second in command under 
Gillmore in the unfortunate Florida campaign, was taken 
prisoner in the battle of the W ilderness, and was among the 
Union officers placed by the rebels under our fire in 
Charleston.   
 
The average height of Union soldiers was five 
feet, eight inches.  The average weight was 145 
pounds.  Similar averages for the Confederate 
Army are unknown b ecause so many official 
records were destroyed in the final weeks of 
the war.   
 
 

Green Mountain Civil War Round Table 
March 2014 - March 2015 Membership Rates 

 Name:____________________________  
 Address: __________________________  
 ________________________________  
 ________________________________  
 
 Home Phone _______________________  
 
 Work Phone________________________  
 
 E-mail address:______________________  
 
 __ Single $20.00 (includes newsletter)  
 __ Student $10.00 (includes newsletter)  
 __ Two Person $35.00 (includes newsletter)  
 __ Family $50.00 (includes newsletter)  
 __ Newsletter subscription alone Ð ten issues $10.00 
 
     Is this a   new membership ___  
  renewal ___  
 
 
 
PLEASE MAIL CHECKS DIRECTLY TO GAIL 
BLAKE, 55 ORRIZONTO ROAD, WHITE RIVER 
JCT., VT  05001. 
 
 

 
Edward H. Ripley – 

Born November 11, 1839 
Center Rutland, Vermont 
Died September 14, 1915 

Mendon, Vermont 
Brevet Brigadier General 

Buried in the Evergreen Cemetery 
Rutland, Vermont 

(Find-A-Grave Memorial #22688)  
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